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Summer Term - 2019  

Dear Parents,     

This edition of School News is a bumper one, reflecting 

both the length of the Summer Term and the many and  

varied activities the children have enjoyed since Easter. 

The picture (right) shows our gardeners after harvesting 

rhubarb from the allotment.   

In our final assembly of the year we said farewell to Miss  

DôAngelo, Mrs Pagett and Mrs Liebermann and to Annie, 

Lucy, Tess and Seth and Owen as well as all our Year 6 

children.  We wish them and the ir families all the very  

best as they embark on the next stages in their lives.  

We are also saying goodbye to one of our governors, 

Anne Pearsall, who has given much service to 

the school, both as a parent and as SEN Governor.  We 

are very grateful for all that she has contributed over the  

years. 

The end of year assembly is also a time to celebrate individual achievements, and the following children were 

recognised: 

100% Attendance:  Anna, Hafwen, Elliot, Yago, Matilda, Isaac, Ludo, Elizabeth, Lara, Maya, Iden, Sofia,  

Elara, Alfie, Keir, Aidan, Seb, Daniel, Lara, Benji and Harvey 

Linda Hackett Fair Play Award:  Elisha 

Sue Grundy Award for contribution to school sport:   Abby and Rhys 

Intra sports Award:  Keir 

Hartley Awards: Rosie, Harry, Talal, Lea, Aleena, Renee, Ella, Millie, Jamal, Elizabeth, Mimi, Ethan, Emma and 

Mayson 

Finally, Miss Smith and Miss Helkin will both be getting married in the holidays.  When they return  to school in 

September, Miss Smith will have transformed into Mrs Otter, and Miss Helkin into Mrs Hampton.  I wish them , 

and all of you, a wonderful summer break. 

 

Best wishes, 

Rosalind Owen 

 

May Day  
The colourful ribbons cheerfully whirl around the May 

pole in time to the music.  The dance slowly coming to 

an end when the brightly dressed children bow and 

curtsey in turn.  Itôs fun watching your friends from 

younger year groups performing their pretty dances in 

their beautif ul dresses and T-shirts.  The Year 6s are 

privileged to end the May dances, with a complicated 

dance called the plait.  The practice for the plait is fun 

and helps to relax them and take their minds of SATs.  

Everyone is brilliant, they were really proud of 

themselves and their peers at the end of the day.  

Parents and children are invited to go to the café in ou r 

hall afterwards for cake and refreshments.   As well as an audience of parents and friends, we also have a May 

King and Queen.  The king and queen get to watch all the performances while sitting on their royal throne.  

Joia, Year 6  
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The King and Queen this year were Ava and Lanre.  They 

enjoyed it so much.  And in Reception the two youngest and the 

two oldest children give them their crowns.  The year that went 

first was Year 2 and they held hands and went round in circles 

and in and out.  Then Year 1 danced with some stomping and 

clapping.  At the end Year 6 created a really lovely plait, the 

pole was covered in magical colours.  Jake, Year 6  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Big Science Event  
We are proud to announce our winning entry to this 

yearôs Science Oxford competition.  This is a 

competition that takes place every year.  Schools all 

around Oxfordshire take part.  Everyone in the school 

does an experiment.  Each school selects an 

experiment to put forward, representing their school.  

These groups are then judged by Science Oxford, who 

decide whether or not they make it to the finals.  My 

group made it through to the finals!  On the 4 th July 

we went to the new Science Oxford centre in 

Headington.  The place was surrounded by woodland 

with a pond at the bottom.  

In the morning we had activities , for example guessing what the liquid was in the test tubes.  We also did our 

presentations in the morning and then we had a snack break.  After that we went into an explorer zone with 

loads of things to try linked with sci ence.  The most popular one was probably the ball and scarf shooter.  

This consisted of long, twiddly, plastic tubes with pressure so the scarves and balls would fly around and 

eventually fly out.    

Next we had a lunch break.  We now went back inside and had 

two experiments to complete.  The first one was where we had 

to, using only a few materials, make something to hold exactly 

130 pom-poms.  The other was finding our how much sugar 

was in the liquids.   

In this time the judges were deciding the winner.  

As we gathered in the theatre, the tension built up.  They were 

about to announce the winner.  First, they told us the highly 

commended schools and then they announced the winneré. 

ñAnd the winning team isé.. ST MICHAELôS!ò  We returned 

home glowing with pride and armed with awards.  We had just 

won Science Oxford.  £1,000 of play equipment was now ours!  

Isabella, Year 3  (Isabellaôs team mates were Sofia and 

Annabel) 
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Roman Day  
On Roman Day, there was a man who was meant to be running it but his chariot (car) broke down so we had 

to improvise and use resources he gave us and the ones we had. 

The mosaics:  On Roman Day we made mosaics.  I made a mosaic of a rainbow and my partner made a 

mosaic of the northern lights and icebergs.  We cut our own tiles out of card and they could be any shape, we 

could colour our own tiles.  

The not so good work sheet:  On Roman Day we also did some work about Roman numerals and other things 

such as about legionary soldiers but when we marked them the answers were incorrect on  the answer sheets 

given to us by the man!  

Costumes:  On Roman Day we could dress up as a Roman or a Celt.  I think a lot of the people who dressed 

up enjoyed it, some people even brought props.  Aleena brought a shield and my partner brought a scroll 

with Roman information.  We both dressed up as Romans, Daniel was in a yellow tunic with a green side 

shawl.  Elisabeth and Daniel, Year 4   

 

SATs 
Year 6 SATs took place on the 13 to 16 May.  We prepared for months getting ready for our exams.  We had 

6 revision books which we did for homework, 3 about maths and 3 about English.  Once we had all completed 

these books it was time for exams.  Each day before the exams we got offered a crumpet to eat before our 

exams.  When we started our exams we were split  into a few groups, some stayed in our class and some 

went to the staffroom.  

On the first day of SATs we had our punctuation and grammar test and our spelling test and on the second 

day we had our reading paper, personally I found this day the best a nd the most fun, on the next  day we had 

our arithmetic  test and our reasoning 2 paper and the final day the last maths reasoning paper.  

All of us were nervous for SATs but they taught us that you shouldnôt worry you should just carry on and do 

your best at everything.  We couldnôt have done it without the help from our teachers.  They helped us so 

much through those times and, on behalf of Year 6, I say thank you.  

After SATs we went to the park for our treat.  Most of us played football whilst others just had a c hat.  We 

had lunch at the park and then we came back to school for the afternoon.  

Ben, Year 6  

At first most Year 6 students were quite anxious or 

nervous, but various pupils stood brave and knew they 

had a firm memory of the knowledge needed.  Of course 

our courteous KS2 teachers and TAs made a  great 

effort to make the Year 6 children feel comfortable.  

They made breakfast in the morning, crumpets with 

either jam or butter and marmite, and as a treat on the 

last day they gave us a chocolate pancake roll.  The 

children relished the breakfast and were calmed down in 

the morning.  

On the Friday, their class teacher:  Miss Helkin, took 

them on an outing to Squirrel Park, where they played 

and ate.  Many people claimed that SATs week was their 

best week ever.  Arfah, Year 6  

 

Bone workshop  
We are very fortunate that Laraôs Dad volunteered to talk to us 

about bones in our bodies.  We looked at real x-rays before and 

after broken bones to look at how they heal.  We got to hold 

fake thigh bones and then some of us had our arms put in 

plaster.  Year 1  
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The Museum of Natural History  
We had a trip to the Museum of 

Natural History!  First we walked out  

of school and went to a big park.  

Then we stopped for lunch and I was 

very hungry indeed.  When we had 

finished lunch, we played fox and 

rabbit.  Then we chased other people 

like parents and teachers.  After that 

we packed our things and started 

walking.  We walked into the city 

which was very big.  There were 

people building and there were drilling 

sounds.  Then we saw a big park and 

behind that was the MUSEUM.  We 

walked up the big steps and came inside.  Was it totally, awesomely, fantastically amazing?  YES! IT WAS!  

Everywhere I looked I saw dinosaur bones and sculptures.  Next we were led into a classroom filled with 

bugs.  Then a man introduced himself, his name was Chris.  We got to hold some bugs and learn some facts 

about bugs.  Then we went to d raw some birds and see some insects.  After that we went to get our bags 

and lunchboxes.  Then we went outside and played.  Some of us ate our leftovers.  Finally we walked back to 

school.  Andi, Year 2  
When we finally reached the museum gardens we had a break and a drink.  Soon after we went inside.  We 

put our bags in special crates, then we were met by our guide.  He told us some rules and to look at the signs 

carefully because some say please touch.  First of all we went into the classroom.  We learnt about poo and 

how if there werenôt any bugs weôd be swimming in poo.  We also saw some live bugs and even held some.  

They were most remarkable and inspiring.  It was with great excitement that I held one of the bugs.  When 

we left the classroom we also left our guide.  We went upstairs and split into two groups, one went to the 

bird aisle and the other to the bugs.  With the birds we had a blank sheet and had to draw them and with the 

bugs we had a can you find sheet.  If the question was can you find somet hing with 8 legs youôd draw it and 

then write it down.  I think it would be great for child amusement.  After that we had a very short look at the 

bees.  Some looked as if they were dancing.  Finally, we got our bags and walked back to school chatting 

about how fun the trip had been.  We went home and talked to our families about it.  Grace, Year 2  

First we all were arranged into groups and we 

were led out the school gates.  We went to the 

University Parks to have lunch.  Do you think we 

had a packed lunch or school dinners?  No! we 

didnôt have school dinners we had packed lunch! 

Then after lunch we played stick in the mud and 

foxes and rabbits.  Soon it was time to get going.  

We carried on walking past my two favou rite 

trees.  I was filled with excitement when we went 

past.  When we were having lunch me and Grace 

were very excited when we saw some dogs.   

Next we entered the museum it as a big brownish 

building.  We went up the big steps and entered a 

kind of hall.  We went up another flight of steps 

and entered the main hall and looked around.  We 

saw great big dinosaur bones and crystals and 

butterflies and bugs.  We met a man called Chris who led us to a teaching room and there we talked about 

how if we didnôt have bugs in our world we would die because bugs make food and honey.  In the room there 

were stuffed animals and bones.  I noticed a cheetah and otter in big plastic bags.  Oh and we held 

Madagascan hissing cockroaches. Jessica, Year 2  
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Woodlands  
On the 29th April the Year 5 class went on a brilliant trip to Woodlands 

in Wales!  When we got there we explored our rooms and met our 

group leaders.  Our leader was Mark and we did a few team building 

exercises.  In the evening we had dinner and went on an evening walk.  

The next morning was climbing day and we made sure we had the 

appropriate clothing for caving.  It was brilliant and one of the most fun 

experiences I have ever had.  The next day was canoeing day.  I was at 

the back of the boat and I was in charge of steering  but I got the hang 

of it.  On the third day was the high ropes course.  Lots of people 

conquered their fears of heights.  It was the most daring challenge.  O n the last day we did mountain 

climbing.  We climbed up Mount Twmpa.  Then we left.  I really rec ommend this to younger years to come in 

Year 5 to Woodlands.  Ethan, Year 5  

This year, for a change, the Year 5 residential was in a place called 

Woodlands. Other years have been to different places but last year and this 

year was Woodlands.  Because it was the 

south of Wales, it took a good four hours to 

get there!  Finally, when we got there, the 

class was split into three groups.  We found 

our very cosy dorms, girls on the top boys  

on the bottom [floors].  There was a 

dazzling view of the beautiful countryside.  

We unpacked our things and made our beds and went downstairs for our first 

task.  We had to do challenges as teams to show team work.  Servers, people 

who lay the table for breakfast and dinner, change every day so everyone 

gets a turn.  Everyone had a hearty dinner and got ready for the evening walk.  We had a nice sleep (the girls 

did, the boys heard thumping on the roof).  We went caving, canoeing and went on the high ropes. Year 5 

had a fantastic time and will never forget this experience.   Lucy, Year 5  

On 29th April Year 5 went to Woodlands.  The journey was long.  

When we got there someone called Nick showed us around after 

we took our stuff upstairs.  The girls had to take their bags up 

two flights of stairs.  We then got divided into three groups.  I 

was in Nickôs group.  There were three instructors Nick, Dylan 

and Mark.  On Tuesday 2/3 of us went canoeing and the others 

went caving.  While we were canoeing we practised a bit before.  

Whenever we tried to go to the bank we would miss our set 

point.  We technically went rafting! The rapids were really 

bumpy.  On Wednesday we did the high ropes course.  On the 

high ropes I was expert on the first challenge for me it was 

really scary.  Then we did the zip wire which was fun, the 

mechanism was quite simple really.  The last thing we did on the 

high ropes was the wall.  The wall was like 50 metres high.  I 

managed to get all the way to the top.  On Thursday we went 

caving.  The first challenge was 

the letter box.  Our second 

challenge was the wet slide.  

Our third challenge which I led 

was the rat run.  On Friday 

before we came home we went 

up a mountain, the view was 

amazing.  L-J, Year 5  
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Board Games Club  
This term, Miss Helkin (the Year 6 teacher) started a new club:  Board Games Club.  The name of the club is 

pretty self -explanatory, but it is actually a lot more fun than it sounds.  You meet in the Year 6 classroom 

every week and play board games for 45 minutes, including classics like battleships and chess and silly games 

like Pop-Up-Pirate and Mumbo Jumbo. 

During the last session, we played a very long game of Mumbo Jumbo, in which you split into teams of two 

and you have to read a phrase such as, ñI have zippers and buttons,ò while wearing a mouthpiece that 

prevents you from closing your mouth.  If your par tner guesses correctly, your team gets a point.  In our 

case, a point for your team meant a sweet for each team member.  If you ever play, youôll want Tasneem on 

your team!  

Other games we have played are Kerplunk, Balderdash Jr and 

Guess Who?   

Another thing we have is a huge, not so secret, stash of 

different Top Trumps packs.  From Beast Quest to Water 

Saving packs, to animals, there is a huge range to play.  You 

can even bring you own games, to either donate them to the 

club or just to play for one sessi on. 

A lot of the people in the c lub are people I wouldnôt normally 

choose to talk to, but I still had a really great time every 

week.  I would really recommend this club.  

Ava, Year 6  

 

Space day  

JJ: First thing was that we went round in 

a chair and also we put on the space costumes and fired rockets.  
Dylan: We did moonwalking, it was like going on the moon around a moon basket, we used stilts.  

Owen: We did alien battle, we had a bottle, we taped an alien face on and we threw beanbags at it.  

Anna: We had spoons and we had moon rocks and we had to run around the basket and come 

back without dropping the moon rocks.  

Andrew: We did a lung capacity test;  you need to blow the pom poms off the table with a straw.  

Samuel: Gravity test, you dropped a ruler and we had to catch it.  

Ollie: We put space gloves on and tried to make a rocket out of Lego.  

Alfie: There was a bit of paper with some writing on and we had to try to press the writing on the 

computer.  

Favourite part: 

Grace: Spinning around on the chair; Dylan: Alien battle; Vihaan: The spoon and the moon rocks; 

Samuel: The alien battle; Andrew: Engineering; Owen: Alien battle; Elliott: Building the rocket;  

Tilda: Wearing the space costumer; Theo: Alien battle; Nadira: Alien battle; Alfie: No adults were 

allowed in. There was a scanner machine and we had to do it so no children or grown -ups who 

werenôt trainee astronauts were allowed in; Ibrahim: We got a list and a badge 

Millie: We had to complete 6 missions but everyone did 8!  Reception  


